NORTH WALSHAM RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB

Happisburgh Road Morth Walsham Maorfolk

Contingency Plan COVID-19

In light of the ever changing situation with regards to proposed Government containment actions.
It has been decided to cancel the 2020 AGM which was due to take place on the 30 of April.
When it is appropriate this meeting will be rescheduled and all members will be advised.

Immediate Actions.

The following Immediate Actions form the basis of how the club will operate or until further advice is given
by Government.

The current committee will remain in post as an established Caretaker until such time as an AGM can be
held.

For any current member of the committee who wishes to step down at this time, a replacement will be

opted onto the committee where a candidate is available. That individual will be proposed at the future
AGM and strongly recommended for selection to the post.

(This is a critical time for the club, now is the time to volunteer to ensure continuity and continuance.)

Future club policy decisions will be placed on hold until a new committee is elected.
Monthly committee meetings will continue to monitor events and to call an AGM at the earliest opportunity.
Club business will be limited to everyday administration and health & safety issues only.

General Work Parties listed in the original AGM invitation will be placed on hold.
Defined work activities with defined attendees may be implemented to deal with critical issues around the
ranges. These will be advised when planned for implementation.

The ranges will, unless further notice is given, continue to remain open. All individuals are to adhere to
Government advice on hygiene and social distancing to minimise the risk to themselves and others.

Monday night.
Zero Point shooting and meetings are with immediate effect suspended. This situation will be reviewed on a
weekly basis and Zero point will update its members directly via email.

Thursday club night.

The specific Probationary sessions are now with immediate effect suspended until further notice.

There will be no access to club air, firearms or equipment.

Probationers in process at this time still have the opportunity to attend the club but would need to use their
own air or for FAC Holders only, their own firearms.

Rules as laid out in your probationary acceptance email for club visits must be strictly adhered to.

A separate email will go to Probationers outlining how the Probation period and qualification will be
handled during this restricted period.

Probationary Membership applications.

All new membership applications will be suspended with immediate effect due to limitations on support
and use of club equipment as above. New applicants with an FAC and own firearms will be considered on an
individual basis.



As the AGM is postponed no proposal can be made regarding Subscription rates therefore the Subscription
rates for 2020/21 will remain the same as 2019/20.

Junior Probationary membership. £20.
Adult Probationary membership. £60.
Junior Full Membership. £35.
Adult Full membership. £105.

Subscriptions will become due from 1% of May 2020 with final date for payment being the last
Wednesday in June 2020.

Payment best and most cost effective method is by Bank Transfer.

The clubs details are

Santander  Sort code 09-01-29 Account no. 13017521

Please remember to use your name and initial as a reference if making payment this way.

For those who prefer, payment can still be made by cash PayPal or cheque. If you pay income tax, remember that we
can claim back Gift Aid on any donations- please contact Fabian Halstead for details. Gift Aid can mean an extra 25p
for every pound donated.

Elements of this proposed contingency planning may well change as developments occur.

All efforts will be made to keep the membership fully informed on any actions that need to be amended.

NWR&PC Committee



